The October 2007 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 10/03/07. The meeting commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call showed that Beckerman, Carter, George, & Fisher were present. Also in attendance were many concerned residents.


The September 2007 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by George, 2nd by Carter, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from George 2nd by Beckerman, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.9/05/07

$ 1042.40

$118210.98
$14313.77

Deposits


$ 1944.67

$ 24728.65
$  200.00

Withdrawals

$ 2351.46

$      .00
$ 3838.00

Interest

     $
    

$   534.33
$__ 49.06    

Bal. 10/03/07

$  635.61
     $143473.96  
$10724.83





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 9/05/07

$12961.71

$987.25

$31.11

Deposits


$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$ 1425.00

$   .00

$13.14

Interest


$   48.91 
$  3.99

$  .00
Bal.10/03/07

$11585.62

$991.24

$17.97

SEWER FUND

Bal. 9/05/07


$ 33797.72

Penn Vest interest

$  9713.43 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$      .00

Deposits



$ 35381.00

Interest



$    52.29
Bal 10/03/07


$ 59517.58

CORRESPONDENCE:

QUESTIONS:


Kerri Cassarella asked if there was any progress regarding the playground.  December is the deadline in order to receive any grant money.  Sue said that someone was going to come down and look at the area.  We don’t really know where we would locate this because we don’t have a survey of the ball field area to see what is ours or not.  Jill Rosenstock said that Bob Lamsom thinks he has the 1996 survey but it may be on an old type file disk.  He gave the boro a copy of the survey.  Discussion ensued.

RECEIPTS: READ




$ 1553.89

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT



$   17.31

Luzerne County Delinquent Taxes



$  739.90

Realty Transfer Taxes



$  205.00

Garbage Fees Collected



$ 2136.43

Volunteer Fire Relief Assoc.






(State Allocation)

BILLS:
READ 



$  105.67

H. A. Berkheimer, Admin & Comm.- August



$ 3838.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, Oct Garbage Coll.



$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, Oct. Salary



$  859.37

FNCB – Interest on Loan



$  600.00

Zoning Officer Salary-Sally Horny,







July, August & Sept



$   56.01

Verizon- Telephone 9/7 to 10/6/07



$  120.00

DGK INS, Civic Workers Ins.



$   13.14

File folders & paperclips



$  114.00

Kirby Memorial –6 water tests



$   84.80

Reeves Rent A John-Port-o-Potty, Beach



$ 2136.43

WH Volunteer Fire Dept-State Allocation



$  650.00

Jack Varaly-zoning amendments & 







related issues

$  120.20
Tom Carter- reflective signs


Motion to pay the bills was made by George, 2nd by Fisher, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Mayor Warner said that it has been a quiet month and he had nothing to report.


Carter said that the port o potty at the beach would be removed next week.  Obtained 4 signs to pick up after your dogs and he will be putting them up as soon as he gets a chance.  Looked at the bag dispensers for the plastic bags.  They want $100 for them so he passed on them.  He had a phone request to do a temporary fix on Hollenback Rd.  There is an area that has a drop off along the sides of the road.  Maybe we could put some fill there temporarily.  Discussion motioned.

George motioned to fix the drop off area on Hollenback Rd with stone/fill and the cost not to exceed $1000.00, 2nd by Carter, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

Carter said that back in July the gaming money from the Mohegan Sun would only be available for economic development projects and health & safety projects that impact the gaming and related activities.  Since then they have changed some of the eligibility requirements, which we weren’t aware of.  One of the projects we were talking about going forward was coming up with a comprehensive plan for the lake.  This is something that is required by law as to where we are going.  Jack Varaly is willing to help us with submitting this application for this funding to get money for this comprehensive plan.   We need to have this submitted by November 3oth.  He is going to do the work for us.  He needs authority from us to submit it on our behalf.  Discussion followed.  

Carter made a motion to allow Jack Varaly submit the application on our behalf, 2nd by Fisher, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

Jack Varaly is going to do the work free of charge to the Borough.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:


George stated that we finally received the ordinance for unattached accessory structures. Because it took us so long and because there is still a lot of concern about it we are forwarding it to our attorney but we would like to have a public hearing on it so that anyone that has anything to say can do so.  The meeting will be next Wednesday, October 10th, at 7pm, here at the Community House.  It will be available for review upon request from the borough secretary and we will have some copies next week.  George made a motion that after the public hearing if we decide to advertise it that we can, so action can be taken at the November meeting, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.  George wanted to thank the Planning Commission for all of their hard work.


Sally Horny said there was a permit issued for an addition to a house to Bill Finefrock.  Update with the contractor, Slenzak Inc, that is doing it.  Permit issued to Melissa Boccolini for a landscape fence at the front of the property.

Paul & Nancy Rogan applied for a zoning appeal hearing in regard to the setbacks.  This is being advertised Thursday and next Thursday.  Spoke to Knoblaugh in regard to the shed, and since we are working to amend the ordinance they want to wait in applying for the zoning variance for a hearing.  

George said that as our zoning officer Sally has the Boroughs permission to send Mr. Knoblaugh a letter telling him he can wait to apply for a zoning variance hearing for 2 months until the shed issue is clarified, council in agreement.  At this time Sally said he will return the check for the hearing to Mr. Knoblaugh.


George said that she received the bill from Bill Thornton on the streetlight by his home that we discussed last month.  Are we going to pay this bill and continue paying for this light or are we going to decide to let the light be turned off.  Carter’s thought on this was that Mr. Thornton has discussed this issue with his neighbors and none of them seemed concerned about it and not interested in picking up the bill so they must not be concerned about the light being there so I don’t think its necessary for the borough to pay for it.  Tom felt we shouldn’t pay the bill.  Discussion followed.

George asked for a vote from council whether we will continue paying for this light or not.  Carter motioned not to pay for service to that light, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call: Beckerman-yes, Carter-yes, George-no, Fisher-no. Since the vote is a tie, Mayor Warner was polled; his vote was yes (shut the light off).

Motion carried not to pay the light bill for the streetlight by Mr. Thorntons’ property. 


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by George, 2nd by Carter, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary


A public hearing was called on Wednesday, October 10th, 2007, at 7:30pm at the Penn Lake Community House to discuss and receive input on the shed issue and the new ordinance that is being proposed.  After the pledge of allegiance to the flag roll call was called.  George, Favire, Beckerman & Carter were present, Fisher arrived after the roll call vote, Mayor Bill Warner and many concerned residents were present.


Council President George opened the meeting by saying that the Planning Commission and the Borough Council spent a lot of time over the past year trying to make a decision as to what to do about the sheds in this community.  For those of you that do not know the original deed stated that sheds are not allowed and over the years it was pretty much adhered to. Then as people started building homes the issue of the sheds became less important.  Sue felt that the initial intent was that people that had property here would not build something ram shackled, small and run down that couldn’t be maintained.  But as you all know we are now a growing community with many beautiful homes that everybody takes pride in and maintains very well.  We do have small lots and there really is no place for people to keep a lot of the things they need to store such as lawnmowers, equipment for outside, rakes, etc.  Through the years, back in 1997 when we came up with a much more solid zoning ordinance, for a while we were really able to adhere to the no shed rule and we have had some people that put sheds up and they were taken down.  We find ourselves in a position again having people put sheds up and we understand that the sheds are really necessary.  The Planning Commission came up with an ordinance after a lot of research and we now have a proposed ordinance that will be advertised that states that sheds will be allowed.  In addition to the lawn shed ordinance we have also included an outdoor fuel-burning furnace.  For those that aren’t familiar with them they were a concern because they can cause problems and a lot of pollution can be generated from them.

Sheds that would be allowed defined briefly is an unattached accessory structure, max height not to exceed 10 feet, max floor area not to exceed 192 sq ft and min. setbacks 15 feet from rear or side yard property.  Also for this ordinance only property located around the lake with lake frontage, that frontage will be deemed the front yard and any frontage abutting the road will be deemed the rear yard.  Discussion followed.  George continued explaining how the Planning Commission came to their decision stating from notes provided to her by Jerry Daily, the approved unattached accessory structure cannot exceed the allowable maximum lot coverage for a R1 that is 40% and the maximum coverage for lakefront properties including approved unattached accessory structures section 802.10.  Also this amendment does not allow for permitted unattached accessory structures to be placed on undeveloped lots.

Regarding outdoor fuel burning furnaces we basically went with EPA established guidelines, the chimney would have to be 25 ft high and we also limited to property that is 1 acre or more.  If you have property anything less than 1 acre you wouldn’t be able to have this on your property.  Again we went with EPA standards regarding emissions, all is in the proposed ordinance.  

George opened the meeting to comments.  A discussion ensued about permitting the sheds to be placed on vacant lots.  Sally Horny felt that they should be allowed because there are some in existence now and we would be opening up ourselves to lawsuits.  Jerry Daily again explained what an accessory structure is regarding the sheds.  Tom Perrone said that he has a legal opinion that saying the front is the back and the back is the front is unsustainable and potentially litigateable because it violates some federal statutes, post office, and violates 911 statues.  This may cause confusion for emergency personnel when responding to the emergency.  George said it’s strictly for the shed ordinance, for the location of a shed and nothing else, zoning purposes only.  Discussion ensued.  Just as a count of all present Sue asked for a show of hands as to who is for the shed ordinance as presented to be passed-majority was for the passage of this ordinance. 


George motioned to adjourn the meeting, 2nd by Favire, roll call all in favor, none opposed, meeting adjourned.









Respectfully submitted,

